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	Comments


ERCOT submits these comments to request that the Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) table Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 1264 to allow further consideration of the rationale for NPRR1264 before expending ERCOT’s resources to develop an Impact Analysis, which ERCOT anticipates will require several months and significant labor.
The NPRR’s revision description and the various comments filed in support suggest that the Energy Attribute Certificate (EAC) trading program envisioned in the NPRR may provide value to certain customers who desire to verify their purchases of renewable energy or other generation attributes.  But ERCOT questions whether an entirely new ERCOT-administered EAC framework is necessary, given that customers already have the ability to enter into bilateral agreements to secure generation supply that meets each customer’s desired objectives.  
ERCOT notes that NPRR1264 appears to closely align with regulations regarding clean hydrogen production tax credits adopted by the U.S. Department of the Treasury and the Internal Revenue Service under Section 45V of the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA).  Those regulations—which were proposed in 2023 and finalized on January 10, 2025—require that a qualified clean hydrogen trading program include the following key attributes:

· Hourly matching of low-carbon generation to consumption by a qualified clean hydrogen production facility.

· Use of “energy attribute certificates” to track low-carbon energy production.

· The ability to generate EACs using energy storage if the EAC accounts for losses. 
NPRR1264 appears to provide for each of these attributes as part of the proposed EAC framework.

ERCOT therefore requests comments from interested parties on the following questions:

1. What public policy purposes are served by requiring ERCOT to develop an EAC trading program when customers already have the ability to contract for desirable generation attributes?  What specific benefits would such a program create that are not currently available?  Is the primary purpose of NPRR1264 to align with the requirements of the federal clean hydrogen production tax credit regulations?
2. Which of ERCOT’s core regulatory functions under Section 39.151(a) of Public Utility Regulatory Act (PURA) does NPRR1264 serve?  Could the parties that desire to use this trading program enlist some entity other than ERCOT to create and administer the program? 
ERCOT respectfully requests that PRS table NPRR1264 for a month to allow commenters to address these questions.  ERCOT would request that responses to these questions be provided through comments to NPRR1264 and that such comments be submitted by April 2, 2025, allowing time for consideration at the April 9, 2025 PRS meeting.  ERCOT requests this information so it can better understand the business justification for NPRR1264.  This information would also likely be helpful to the ERCOT Board and the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUCT) in evaluating NPRR1264, if it moves forward.  
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